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Our ref: D15/79011 
Your ref:  F10/762
Contact: Anne Barton 9205 5094
3 June 2015
Mr Brett Young

Reviewer

Submission to the Review of the Charter of Human Rights and Responsibilities Act 2006 from Yarra City Council
Dear Mr Brett Young,

Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission to the review of the Charter.

The Community Development Branch at Yarra City Council used the Charter to assist with the development and implementation of a protocol on Council’s response to people sleeping rough in the municipality. This protocol was developed in 2013 and is still currently in use.
The underlying principle in developing the protocol was Council’s obligation as a public authority to ensure that the human rights of Victorians were acknowledged and protected.  The Charter became an important lever for communicating with officers the need for an attitude of respect towards people experiencing homelessness. The Charter also provides Council officers with specific rights to support the implementation of the protocol, such as equality before the law. 
Knowledge of the Charter, and Council’s obligations, assists officers to take a more balanced position on regulatory action such as implementing local laws, maintaining amenity, and responding to resident concerns at people sleeping rough near their premises.  

Another example of the application of human rights principles and practices at the local level is the advocacy work of Council’s Aged and Disability Services Branch. On the advice of Council’s Disability Advisory Committee, Council has written to the Department of Health and Human Services to request a reconsideration of the Guidelines of the Home and Community Care (HACC) program on the grounds that it assumes a position of ‘deemed incompetency’ for HACC clients in preventing them from being able to give directions to a care worker to assist and/or administer medications when they are unable to self-administer. 
Under the Guidelines care workers must be specifically trained to administer or assist with medication and must receive direction from medical experts rather than receive instructions from clients, even when they (the clients) have not been assessed as incompetent to do so. In this case Council has put forward the argument that the Guidelines are in contravention of Article 12 of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities which establishes that people with disabilities have the right to equal capacity under the law. Equal capacity can be interpreted to include the right for people to be ‘deemed competent’ to make their own decisions. 
This argument is consistent with Council’s compliance with the Charter as it furthers the removal of discrimination in its practices.

Engaging with the Charter has resulted in substantial positive changes in attitudes and practices across Council.

I suggest that a program of ongoing education of local government officers on the Charter would assist in developing a culture of human rights within Victoria.
Kind regards, 
Anne Barton

Policy Advisor, Housing and Homelessness

Yarra City Council
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